

## HEVERSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Councillors are hereby summoned and members of the public are invited to attend a meeting of the Parish Council to be held on **Thursday 11 April 2019** in the Athenaeum, Leasgill at 7.30pm, for the purposes detailed in the following

### A G E N D A

1. **Apologies**  
To receive apologies with reasons for absence
2. **Declarations of Interest**  
To receive declarations of interest by members in respect of items on this agenda (*Members are reminded that it is a criminal offence not to declare a disclosable pecuniary interest either in the Register or at the meeting*)
3. **Minutes**  
To authorise the Chairman to sign the minutes of the meeting held on 14 March 2019 as a true record
4. **Public Participation**  
Members of the public will be given the opportunity to speak, ask questions or raise matters of interest with regard to this agenda
5. **Ongoing Items**
  - i) Double Yellow Lines
  - ii) Speed Indication Devices
  - iii) B4RN
  - iv) ACT re conversations about the village in the 2030s
6. **Street Lighting**  
To receive a report on the current position
7. **Reports**
  - To receive a report on behalf of Kendal Neighbourhood Policing Team
  - To receive any relevant matters from the District Councillor
  - To receive any relevant matters from the County Councillor
  - To receive any relevant information from The Athenaeum
8. **Planning**
  - i. To note that no planning applications have been notified as approved by SLDC since the last meeting
  - ii. To note that the following planning applications have been submitted to SLDC and circulated to members of the Council since the last meeting:
    - SL/2019/01230 Land opposite Brant House, Woodhouse Lane, Heversham**  
Dwelling (Plot 1)
    - SL/2019/0237 Hill Crest, Leasgill**  
Rear conservatory
  - iii. To discuss correspondence with regard to the land off Park House Drive, Heversham (emailed to Cllrs.16/3/19)
9. **Highways/Footpaths/Trees**
  - a. To consider any Highways matters including the Field of Dreams wall and any traffic problems in Woodhouse Lane
  - b. To receive any report from the Working Group for footpaths/tracks
  - c. To consider any tree matters
10. **Playground Report**
  - i. To inform the council of the condition of the playground at the weekly inspections and to record who will be making the inspections until the next meeting
  - ii. To discuss the future of the playground
11. **Finance**
  - a. To approve the following payments made between meetings:
    - P Clarke – playground repairs - £47.50 – cheque 470
  - b. To approve the following payment:
    - CALC – 2019 subscription - £182.30
  - c. To note the bank balance at 31 March 2019 and counter-sign the bank statement
  - d. To receive the receipts and payments report for the year ended 31 March 2019
  - e. To approve the revised Asset Register

- 12. Village Tidy**  
To receive a report with regard to the tidy held on 23 March 2019
- 13. Correspondence** – to note any other correspondence received and not included as an item on this agenda and decide upon any necessary action:
- a. CALC – List of training courses to 31/7/19 (emailed to Cllrs.8/3/19)
  - b. CALC – March 2019 newsletter (emailed to Cllrs.12/3/19)
  - c. Highways England – A590 Brettagh Holt, Meathop & Greenodd roundabouts consultation (emailed to Cllrs.14/3/19)
  - d. Rural Services Network – Call on government for a Rural Strategy (emailed to Cllrs.14/3/19)
  - e. SLDC – Link to SLDC agenda for 28/3/19 meeting (emailed to Cllrs.21/3/19)
  - f. CALC – Cumbria Action for Health network bulletin (emailed to Cllrs.22/3/19)
  - g. CALC – Review of Audit Code of Practice (emailed to Cllrs.26/3/19)
  - h. SLDC – Adoption of the Development Management Policies Development Plan Document (DPD) & the Arnside and Silverdale AONB DPD (emailed to Cllrs.3/4/19)
  - i. CALC – North West Coastal Access update March 2019 (emailed to Cllrs.5/4/19)
  - j. CALC – Request for volunteers to sit on the Local Council Award Scheme accreditation panels (emailed to Cllrs.5/4/19)
  - k. CALC – Paperwork for next District Association meeting on 6/6/19 (emailed to Cllrs.5/4/19)
- 14. Westmorland Gazette** - to identify any relevant matters from this meeting to be reported for the Westmorland Gazette
- 15. To note any 'Items for Information'** - *no decisions or action permitted*
- 16. To receive items for consideration for a future agenda**  
Promotion of wild flowers and wildlife

**Date of next meeting** - to confirm the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday 9 May 2019 commencing at 7.30pm in the Athenaeum, Leasgill

***Malcolm Richardson***  
Clerk to the Council  
The Barn, Harmony Hill, Milnthorpe LA7 7QA  
hevershamparishcouncil@gmail.com  
6 April 2019